Angadicheril, Zeena

From:

Cigarroa, Francisco

Sent:

Thursday, May 03, 2012 8:47 PM

To:

Gene Powell

Subject:

Re: A Message from UT President Bill Powers - May 2012

Agree. Available tomorrow at your convenience.

With great appreciation, Francisco

Sent from my iPhone

On May 3, 2012, at 8:34 PM, "Gene Powell"



>

> Chancellor, I would like to visit with you about this when you have time.

>

> Thanks, Gene

>>>

>>> A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT | MAY 2012 Dear Friends,

>>>

>>> As you may have now heard, today the UT Board of Regents took actions that will have profound effects on our university.

>>>

>>> The Board voted to allocate \$25 million recurring, with an additional \$5 million for eight years, to fund a medical school in Austin. This allocation — along with a pending \$250 million commitment from the Seton Healthcare Family for a new teaching hospital — moves us closer than ever to bringing a medical school to UT Austin. The founding of a medical school at UT would be an enormous event in the life of the University, would offer dramatic new opportunities for our students and our faculty, and would advance health care in Central Texas.

>>>

>>> Nevertheless, I'm disappointed to report that the Board declined to adopt our tuition recommendation. Instead it voted to freeze undergraduate tuition at its current level for Texas residents at UT Austin for the next two years. It did allocate \$6.6 million of non-recurring money from the Available University Fund (the endowment from the West Texas oil lands) for those same two years. It adopted our request for a 3.6 percent increase for graduate students but declined to adopt it for the second year. Tuition for out-of-state undergraduates will increase by 2.1 percent for two years rather than 2.6 percent as we requested. The tuition freeze was not applied to any other UT System school.

>>>

>>> While many students naturally will welcome the news of a tuition freeze, we should understand the serious consequences for UT Austin and for the ability of Texans to benefit from strong public universities.

>>>

>>> Our university is supported financially by four pillars: state funding, tuition, research grants, and philanthropy. State support in constant dollars per UT student has fallen for more than a quarter century. With a multi-year tuition freeze, the second pillar of our funding structure effectively will be cut each year by the rate of inflation. While we appreciate the AUF allocation, it will provide less than half of the increase we had planned for. Moreover, a one-time allocation, however much it might mitigate short-term problems, cannot substitute for stable, recurring, sustainable funding needed to support long-term efforts aimed at student success.

>>>

>>> This action inevitably will affect our ability to teach our students and make new discoveries. Our tuition proposal, which was unanimously recommended by the students on UT's Tuition Policy Advisory Committee, was dedicated to fund initiatives to enhance student success, improve four-year graduation rates, and increase scholarships.

>>> As we prepare for next year's budget, I will work with faculty, students, staff, and our administrative leadership to address how we use our resources to protect the quality of education here at UT. >>> The University of Texas has pursued excellence and has steadily grown stronger for 129 years. I am committed to protecting the quality of a UT education for Texans, for our children, and for our grandchildren. >>> >>> Best regards, >>> [http://connect.utexas.edu/s/1385/images/gid12/editor/bill_signature >>> -small.jpg] >>> Bill Powers >>> President >>> The University of Texas at Austin >>> Make a >>> Gift<http://connect.utexas.edu/redirect.aspx?linkID=16634&eid=761945 >>> > Tower >>> Talk>> Talk>> Talk>> > - President Powers' Blog Connect with President Powers [Connect >>> with President Powers on Facebook] >>> < http://connect.utexas.edu/redirect.aspx?linkID=16632&eid=761945> >>> >>> >>> >>> >>> >>> About this email: Message from the President is a periodic electronic letter for alumni and friends of The University of Texas at Austin. If you wish to be removed from this group's mailing list, click here<http://utaustin.imodules.com/?sid=1385&gid=12&pgid=37&cid=51&seiid=1066&ecatid=58&puid=65463d90-9fab-42a1-9c10-cd473722dd37> or email your request to <mailto:utnews@www.utexas.edu> utnews@www.utexas.edu<mailto:utnews@www.utexas.edu>. >>> >>> This e-mail was sent to >>> >>> The University of Texas at Austin >>> No. 1 University Station >>> Austin, Texas 78713 >>> >>>